Minutes of May 11, 2023 Schoolwide Title I Annual Review Meeting Mott Regent Public School

The annual Title I Meeting took place on May 11, 2023 at 3:30 p.m. in the Conference Room. Teachers, parents, and community members were invited to attend.

The meeting was called to order by the Title I reading and math teacher, Amanda Ebner. After a brief welcome and signing of the attendance sheet, Amanda Ebner reviewed the following items:

- 1. Family Fun Night
- 2. Surveys
- 3. Interventions
- 4. Student Selection for 2023-2024
- 5. Schoolwide Goals
- 6. Parent and Family Engagement Policy & Committee
- 7. Summer School

Family Fun Night was discussed. Comments from the surveys were overall positive. Many liked the food and the variety of games. There were some suggestions to include more physical activities such as the obstacle course that was offered a previous year. Discussion was held to possibly have Family Fun Night during a different month and to incorporate going outside. A new survey was distributed to families this year, by the time of the meeting only 8 surveys had been returned. May look into distributing the survey again in the fall to hopefully get some more feedback. Mrs. Ebner shared that her interventions next year will include Reading Mastery, but to also include some Pathways to Reading for Kindergarten and 1st grades. Phonics for Reading may also be used in some groups. For math groups, a large focus will be on utilizing resources from Big Ideas Math to correlate with what is being taught in the classrooms, feedback from parents and teachers throughout the school year indicated they liked this approach. Students who score in the 25th percentile or lower in Math and/or Reading/Language Arts on NWEA were placed in an intensive group, with consideration being given to classroom teachers' perspectives as well. Students were moved in and out of intensive groups throughout the year. The same criteria will be used next year to help place students in the appropriate groups. Our school wide goals will remain largely the same, copies of these were distributed. Updated copies of the Title 1 schoolwide plan and budget were not immediately available as of this meeting, but they remain largely unchanged, with the exception that the school received a grant as part of receiving our ESEA Distinguished School Award. Copies of the Parent and Family Engagement Policy were distributed and it was mentioned to see how we can try to get more parents on the committee. Discussion on summer school was held, Mrs. Bridget Greff shared that Moving with Math was purchased for junior high summer school. Meeting adjourned at 3:50 pm.

The following were in attendance at the review:

Becky Qualls, 1st Grade Teacher
Jenaya Manolovits, 2nd Grade Teacher
Brenda Meier, 3rd Grade Teacher
Tracey Johnson, 4th Grade Teacher/Parent
Bridget Greff, Administrator/Parent
Kari Mayer, Counselor/Parent
Holly Ebner, Paraprofessional/Parent
Amanda Ebner, Title I Math/Reading Teacher (K-6)

Respectfully Submitted,

Amanda Ebner Title I Reading & Math Teacher Mott-Regent Schools